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2003 CYO 6th Grade Baseball Champions 
Front Row, left to right: Will Dickey, Will Jacobon, Pete Fong, Tom 

Nielson, Erik Berg, Andrew Antonellis, Jenson White. 
Middle Row: Ryan Anderton, Brian Rogowski, Alex McLachlin, Paul 
Sauvage, Madison Poole, Carter Rummage, Thomas Flies, Connor 

Carroll. 
Back Row: Coach Rich Fong, Coach Jim Nielson, Coach Michael White. 

The Investment Market: 
First year of 
a Presidential Term. 

With the presidential 
election complete, 
how will the market 
and economy react? In 
studying the S&P 500 
Index, since 1948 during 
the President’s first year 
in office, historically the 

stock market the pattern has changed.     

A little market history.  Since 1948 the market has had 
20 down years and 59 up years with one year that was 
flat.  From 1948 to 1984 the market generally went 
down the first year of a presidency. This correlated 
to the administration introducing their new agendas 
and programs, creating uncertainty. Uncertainty 
makes Markets nervous. From 1984 to 1990 the 
market went up every year, which included two post-
election years where the down pattern didn’t happen. 
Between 1991 and 1999 there was only one down 
market and in 2000, 2001, and 2002, the market 
went down, correlating to the 9/11 attacks. Since 
2002 there have only been four down years, none 
correlating to a presidential first year, all down turns 
in connection to major world events. 

If you are an investor, what should you do? In past articles 
I have suggested you have an age-appropriate asset 
allocation between fixed income, (bonds, bank accounts, 
savings and investment bonds) equities and alternative 
assets (precious metals, bitcoin and commodities). The 
younger you are, the more aggressive you can be on your 
investment portfolio in order to build wealth.  As you build 
that wealth you should consider re-allocating some of 
more aggressive assets into less aggressive investments.  

The  rule of thumb is an age-appropriate investment 
allocation. If you are 30 years old, according to this rule, 
you should invest 70% of your portfolio in stocks (100 - 30 
= 70) and 30% in fixed income, bank saving, government 
bonds and/or insured assets. In your 40’s it should be 60% 
in growth, and so on. That’s called rebalancing your asset 
allocation. Your personal Investment allocation should 
include any retirement savings you have.

A lot of questions are raised as we head into the first year 
of President Trump’s second term, especially since this 
is the first time since 2016 we have a President elected 
with the Senate and House being controlled by their 
party.  He had a similar situation at the beginning of his 
first term in 2016.  His House and Senate this time are 
more closely aligned with the President than in 2016.  
What will happen is anyone’s guess.  My guess is it will be 
a fairly positive year in the stock market. 

Financial Corner.  Bryce McWalter ‘64

He also credits science teacher Mr. Woletz for teaching 
students to see science in everyday life, a perspective 
that still shapes Ryan’s appreciation for the natural 
world. And then there were the small but memorable 
connections—like Charlie, “the recess teacher,” and 
Todd in the cafeteria—whose warmth helped create a 
supportive community.

Memorable experiences, such as performing at 
Carnegie Hall with Mr. Boyle’s choir in 7th grade and 
winning two CYO baseball championships, stand out 
as highlights of his time at St. Joe’s. “I am very thankful 
for my time at St. Joe’s and how formative those years 
were. All of the teachers and staff really set me up for 
success and a meaningful life.”
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SETTING THE 
FOUNDATION

Amethyst Jimenez ‘24 is part of the inaugural class of Seattle’s 
newest high school, Cristo Rey Jesuit High School (CRJS), a college-
preparatory, Jesuit school. CRJS has 40 schools across 24 states 
with more than 12,300+ students enrolled nationwide. These 
schools integrate four years of rigorous academics with four years 
of professional work experience through the Corporate Work 
Study Program. 

Amethyst is thriving at CRJS; She likes the class sizes, her classmates, 
and the classes she is taking. Presently, English class is at the top of 
the list. She really enjoys the teacher and the new book they are 
reading, Nineteen Eighty-Four, by George Orwell.  She’s pleased with 
how easy it has been to get to know her classmates and is enjoying 
her work study placement. This year she is a part of the Facilities 
Management Department at Amazon, where she works with her 
supervisor to help evaluate their facilities and maintenance plans. 
Students at CRJS are paired with a corporate sponsor based on 
their skills, interests, and experience. If they enjoy the time spent 
with that sponsor they can choose to continue with that placement 
the following year or to move on and work with someone else. 

“Being part of the first class at Cristo Rey has been really good. We 
are actually helping set the foundation for what the school will look 
like,” said Amethyst. She’s taking on leadership roles at the school 
as well. Amethyst is an Ambassador for CRJS, meaning she helps 
put on and run events, tours prospective students and families, and 
assists with school functions. 

When remembering her time at St. Joe’s Amethyst said, “I LOVED 
the House System. I was a House Leader for Romero and I really like 
taking on that leadership role and working with all of the different 
grade levels.” Her favorite memory from the House System was the 
Christmas caroling competition. She also loved running into the 
younger members of House Romero and fondly recalls how excited 
they would be to see her, “It really was so fun to have the younger 
students run up to say hello to you.” 

Another favorite of Amethyst’s was CYO sports. “Everyone was 
really supportive of each other and the teams would all come out 
to cheer each other on.”  

Beau Oaksmith ‘21
2024 Metro League Mountain Division All-League 
Teams, Metro League Players of the Year

Congratulations to alumnus Beau Oaksmith ‘21 
who was just named Metro League Player of 
the Year! “It was a big surprise to get this honor, 
especially because it comes from a coaches vote.  
Even though this is an individual award, I consider 
this a team honor and a reflection of the season 
we’ve had up to this point. We are currently in the 
round of 16 teams at state, something the whole 
team is most proud of.”

Beau mentioned how great his nine years at St. 
Joe’s were to him. “ The school gave me a great base 
to take into high school – athletically, academically 
as well as spiritually. I still enjoy staying involved in 
my 6th grade sister, Olive’s sports - Go Jags!”

Beau is a senior at Seattle Preparatory School, 
where he is also a 3rd year captain for the Varsity 
Tennis Team, coaches junior tennis and youth 
football during the summer, and volunteers 
regularly at Seattle Down Syndrome of Puget 
Sound. 

METRO
PLAYER OF THE YEAR

Beau, with his sister Olive and friends.




